
Cursillo Secretariat Meeting at Our Lady of Fatima                                                                   November 16, 2019 

In Attendance:  Deacon Bill Jacobs, Dick Shriver, Lois Schering, Angie Feltz, Velma Burke, Dave Campbell, Baron 
Johnson, Mary Morrissey, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Connors, Vicki Johnson, Greg Ward and Israel Figeroa.   
 
We opened with Leaders prayer; as we grouped at SOL, we did not group re-union at this meeting. 
 
We introduced ourselves for anyone new to the meeting. 
 
Mary Morrissey read minutes from last meeting – Baron made motion to accept Velma 2nded – approved. 
Mary gave Jim Connors the 8 x 10 photos of Saints for the weekend Tables.  She said she would find more 
Saints pics as requested.  Mary mentioned that we should do a follow up of the business issues talked about at 
previous meeting to make sure appropriate action has been taken. 
 
Pre-Cursillo:  Lance Lyons absent.  Jim Connors suggested that we separate the weekend application into 2 

versions:  English and Spanish.  Israel agreed.  Angie said she would create the 2 applications. All agreed. 

 

Treasurer report:  Baron Passed out pages showing bank balance and profit and loss report and discussed the 

expenditures from the CdC.  He announced that St Patrick’s Church Morristown donated $2000 to Cursillo.   Fr 

Alex stated it was to be shared by English and Spanish groups.  Velma made motion we give Hispanic group 

1500 and keep 500. Dave 2nded – all approved. 

3 day 
 
Debbie needs rosaries for Hispanic Weekend.  Mary Morrissey had a stash of them to donate.  Also needed 
Supplies.  She will do inventory after Hispanic weekend and submit an order.  We discussed getting Debbie 
and Israel a credit card so they have tax exemption on purchases. And the eventual need of Hispanic group to 
have their own checking account.  We discussed that an OLOF Hispanic parishioner or 2 are attending the 
weekend.  no other members here to support them so either we grow a Hispanic group at OLOF or direct 
them St Thomas where there is one.  Palanca Please.  Deacon Bill said he would discuss with Juan Hernandez 
and Fr. Pete and get back to us. 
 
Post Cursillo – Dave Campbell reported that we need new articles for Rooster Crows.  Velma requests we put a 
witness talk in each issue.  Updating required for Hispanic group leaders and dates of Ultreyas required. 
There is a need to revitalize the parish reps -we will investigate and update.  Palanca and Clausura – no issues. 
We want to look into inviting St Thomas cursillistas to OLOF Ultreya as theirs may be disbanding without some  
new interest. 
 
SOL – Velma was thrilled with 18 attendees for SOL!  Her ideal is to have SOL in parishes throughout diocese. 
Next SOL date and location to be determined at Dec meeting. 
 
Old Business 
 Lois read a letter of concern about handling of billing and payments for CdC. 

She then brought up the bank account held for future Nigerian Cursillo.  We have $1600 for them.  Due to 

issues including political violence, no weekends have taken place as yet..  we are looking for OMCC to take 

over the responsibility for these funds.  Meanwhile the account grows slowly and we add $60 a year to keep it 

active. 
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Continued 

 

New Business 
 Deacon Bill suggested that we designate the 1st of the month as a Day of Prayer and Palanca  for the Cursillo 
movement.  He read us Hosea 10:12.  Time to plow up a new ground and reap Piety!.  We will communicate 
this to all parishes and notify the East Tn Catholic to announce it.  Mary Morrissey will approach ETNC. 
 
Israel wants updated Hispanic members in Rooster Crows and Website. 
 
Vicki Johnson updating parish reps, inviting them to SOL and sent apps for candidates for weekends. 
She gave names of Hispanic candidates to Esperanza Took – our only OLOF cursillista that is Hispanic and also 
informed Israel. 
 
Lois proposes we send $100 to St. Thomas (as have done in the past) to thank them for Cursillo use of 
facilities.  We thought it fair to also send $100 to OLOF for the same reason.  Velma so motioned.  Dave 
seconded- all approved .  Dave motioned that we buy Lois her corkboard for Palanca.  Mary seconded.  All 
approved.  Lois sent cards from Cursillo to Fr Brando and Fr Alex for birthdays.   
 
Angie Feltz presented at Olive Wood Cross brought from her trip to Holy Land for the Cursillo group.  it will be 
kept for use on weekends – with the Lectionaries in the blue bin. 
 
Israel Asked for prayers for Hispanic Rector of upcoming weekend whose wife lost their pre- born baby. 
A substitute Rector has stepped up so he can grieve with his wife.  Palanca will be offered. 
 
Elections:  Deacon Bill read the by-laws concerning the election and secret Ballot. 
 
The names put forward are:  Pre-cursillo:  Candidates- Lois and Vicki 
                                                    3 day:  candidate- Jim Connors 
                                                    Lay Director:  Candidates – Angie and Greg 
 
Members voted. Positions filled as follows: 
Pre-Cursillo  Vicki 
3 day Jim 
Lay Direct Angie 
 
Dick again asked for job descriptions to be turned in. Deadline: Dec 7th. 
 
Deacon Closed with Prayer including prayer for the Hispanic Rector Fernando - who lost baby. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


